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REPORT FOR ACTION 

 

Establishment of the City's Cyber Security Program to 
Enable Vulnerability Assessment and Penetration 
Testing 
Date:  June 13, 2019 
To:  Audit Committee 
From:  Chief Information Officer 
Wards:  All 
 

SUMMARY 
 
A report entitled "Establishment of the City's Cyber Security Program to Enable 
Vulnerability Assessment and Penetration Testing" is expected to be submitted to the 
June 28, 2019 meeting of Audit Committee. This report responds to Audit Committee's 
request to report on the Information and Technology Division's outstanding audit 
recommendation wherein the Chief Information Officer was requested to develop a 
Cyber Security Program that supported ongoing vulnerability assessment and 
penetration testing using current tools used by industry subject matter experts. 
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Grant Coffey 
Director, Strategy and Program Management 
Information and Technology Division 
Tel.: 416-392-9759, Email: Grant.Coffey@toronto.ca 
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Rob Meikle 
Chief Information Officer 
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